
 

 
 

Associated British Ports  
South Wales 

 

 
NOTICE TO MARINERS 

 

NO 15 OF 2014 
 
 

CENTENARY OF OUTBREAK OF FIRST WORLD WAR  
 

 
 
 

In line with a request from the Secretary-General of the International Maritime Organization 
and the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO), on 28 

June 2014, all vessels at sea, if practical, are requested to fly flags and ensigns at half 
mast, to indicate mourning in remembrance of the Centenary of World War I. 

 
Vessels moored in harbours are encouraged to use a remembrance sound signal on the same day, using 

one extended blast of approximately 30 seconds duration at 1700 h UTC 
(1900h Middle European Time/MET), being the hour of the first shot fired in the conflict, to 

Commemorate the Centenary. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HARBOUR MASTER, SOUTH WALES 
Queen Alexandra House, Cargo Road, CARDIFF, CF10 4LY 

 

24th June 2014 
 

 All ABP South Wales Notices to Mariners may be viewed on: - www.southwalesports.co.uk 

 

 
Owners, Agents and Charters should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to the masters or persons in 
charge of their vessel or craft.  


